

NRC NEWS

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Office of Public Affairs Telephone: 301/415-8200
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

E-mail: opa.resource@nrc.gov Site: www.nrc.gov Blog: http://public-blog.nrc-gateway.gov

No. 12-052 May 10, 2012

NRC TO DISCUSS GUIDANCE FOR FUKUSHIMA-RELATED ORDER AND INFORMATION REQUEST MAY 15, 16 IN ROCKVILLE, MD

The Nuclear Regulatory Commission will meet with interested groups and members of the public on May 15 and 16, in Rockville, Md., to continue discussions on developing guidance for U.S. nuclear power plants to comply with a recent Order and information request related to lessons learned from the Fukushima Dai-ichi nuclear accident.

The meeting on guidance for the Order will run from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. EDT on May 15 in Room T2B1 of NRC Headquarters, 11555 Rockville Pike in Rockville. Members of the public can also participate in the meeting via teleconference and webinar. For information on calling in or participating in the webinar, please contact Steven Bloom at 301-415-2431 or steven.bloom@nrc.gov.

This meeting will discuss the staff's draft guidance on acceptable methods for complying with an <u>Order</u> the NRC issued March 12. The Order requires U.S. nuclear power plants to better protect safety equipment installed after the 9/11 terrorist attacks and to obtain sufficient equipment to support all reactors at a given site simultaneously.

The meeting on guidance for the information request will run May 15 from 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. EDT and on May 16 from 8 a.m. to noon EDT in the Commission Hearing Room at NRC Headquarters, 11555 Rockville Pike in Rockville. This meeting will discuss the staff's draft guidance on acceptable methods for performing seismic re-evaluations at all U.S. nuclear power plants, part of an <u>information request</u> the NRC issued March 12. Members of the public can participate in the meeting via teleconference and webinar. For information on calling in or participating in the webinar, please contact Christopher Gratton at 301-415-1055 or christopher.gratton@nrc.gov; or Ed Miller at 301-415-2481 or ed.miller@nrc.gov.

###

NOTE: Anyone wishing to take photos or use a camera to record any portion of a NRC meeting should contact the Office of Public Affairs beforehand.

News releases are available through a free *Listserv* subscription or by clicking on the EMAIL UPDATES link on the NRC homepage (www.nrc.gov). E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC's website. For the latest news, follow the NRC on www.twitter.com/NRCgov.